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Welcome to the special edition of the Fall Foundation newsletter

I’m proud to celebrate the 30th anniversary of 
the Foundation with each of you. Through your 
generosity over the years, we’ve been able to 
fund many new services and technologies for our 
patients and the community we serve. This issue 
features a retrospective of the work we’ve done 
together.  

Through our first Service to Humanity Gala–An 
Evening of Elegance in 1985–through our latest 
Gala, The Many Facets of Philanthropy, we have 
celebrated community and physician honorees, 
and raised more than $17 million.  

We’ve had the privilege to work with many board 
members and have awarded 14 Trustee of the Year 
Awards. The award is presented in recognition of 
dedicated leadership and service to the mission of 
United Hospital and the community we serve. 

Long time donors such as Norma Larson  
(29 years), Dan Mott (18 years) and David Herr  
(15 years) share their reasons why giving to the 
United Hospital Foundation is important to them 
on page 19. 

Through my 30 years of service to United Hospital 
Foundation, I have always believed that “we 
help make it better.” We have proven that a true 
partnership between the community and hospital 
guarantees the best possible care for people in this 
community. 

Thank you for everything you have done for 
United Hospital in the past. Your continued 
support guarantees that the excellent care this 
community has known for the past 157 years  
will endure for you, your children and  
generations to follow. 

Your support is greatly appreciated.

Duke Adamski, President

United Hospital 
Foundation
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Community Impact
Thank you for making it possible for the United Hospital Foundation  
to support our community. 

Lipschultz Guest Rooms 
United’s Guest Services, in partnership with the 
Holiday Inn Downtown St. Paul, offers discounted 
rooms for families to stay when a loved one 
is hospitalized. The Lipschultz Guest Rooms 
Endowment Fund helps subsidize guests who  
can’t afford to pay for the service.

Over the last two years, more than  
550 guests have utilized this service.

Milton M. Hurwitz ExerCare 
Fitness Center is a medically safe, effective 
exercise center with education programs for 
patients, their families and the community. Any 
new pieces of equipment are donated by Fitness 
Center members.

Current membership: 2,762 
Approximate number of workouts: 430,000

Peter J. King Family Health Center
United Family Medicine (UFM) has changed 
locations and affiliations over the past 70 years 
without changing their mission. Today, they 
still promote access to comprehensive, patient-
centered primary health care among low income 
and medically underserved St. Paul residents, 
embracing all races, cultures, ethnicities and 
income levels.

In 2009, UFM moved to a new state-of-the-art 
facility. The new facility, The Peter J. King Family 
Health Center, allowed for expanded services, an 

Your contributions make a difference!

excellent work environment for staff to better meet 
the health care demands of a growing community and 
contributes to the vitality of a core area of St. Paul.

UFM serves more than 12,000 patients with 
more than 43,000 annual visits, and those 
numbers are expected to grow.

The Metropolitan Airports 
Commission  automatic external defibrillators 
were installed throughout the Minneapolis-St. Paul 
International Airport. 

The Foundation’s 2003 contribution 
outfitted the huge airport complex (serving 
33 million passengers a year) with 70 of 
these lifesaving devices.

St. Paul Fire Paramedics 
Thanks to a large grant of $97,000 from 
the Foundation, paramedics are able to acquire 
state-of-the-art LUCAS CPR devices. Paramedics 
use this equipment to provide rapid, effective 
cardiopulmonary resuscitation on the way to the 
emergency room that helps improve heart attack 
survival rates.

Helene Houle Medical Center, 
Vadnais Heights, open 2013
Staff specialties include family medicine, internal 
medicine and general surgery.

Changing Our Community

30 years of History 



United Hospital Foundation  |  2

Capital Campaign Successes
Through the generosity of each and every one of you, the Foundation 
has raised funds to support these capital campaigns:

Projected 
cost

United Hospital 
Foundation goal

Actual 
raised

Nasseff Heart Center $26M $12M $16M

East Ramp/Milton M. 
Hurwitz ExerCare

$8M $8M $8M

Nasseff Neuroscience 
Center/ Specialty 
Center

$21M $10M $20M

Peter J. King Family 
Health Center

$25M $12.5M $15M

Peter J. King 
Emergency Care 
Center

$25M $12.5M $13M

Elaine S. Larson 
Surgical Center

$25M $18.5M $19.5M

The Mother Baby 
Center at United and 
Children's-St. Paul 
Campaign

$26M $8M
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Your donations have ensured United Hospital 
continues to be a leading resource for current 

technology and medical practices.

Major Gifts that shaped United Hospital include:

Bentson Family Conference Room 

Bentson Family Foundation Neuro ICU

Don Reioux Family Center  
for Cardiac Rehabilitation

Elaine S. Larson Surgical Center

Jesse E. Edwards Registry  
of Cardiovascular Disease

Peter J. King Emergency Care Center

Peter J. King Family Health Center

The Ruth Lipschultz Family Gift Shop

Milton M. Hurwitz ExerCare Fitness Center

Nasseff Heart Center

Nasseff Medical Center

Nasseff Neuroscience Center 

Nasseff Spine Institute

Technical gifts:

3.0 Tesla MRI Cold Cap for Cancer Care 

CyberKnife® System

Educational heart kiosk  
for patients and families

Electrophysiology System

Intraoperative Magnetic Resonance 
Imaging (IMRI) 

Magnetic Source Imaging (MSI)

Neurointerventional Biplane Suite

R2 Digital NOW DMAX Archiving System

Stealth System

Suros-ATEC Pearl™ Breast Biopsy System

Tom Tech Echo Analysis Software used in 
the United Heart and Vascular laboratory

Three da Vinci S® HD™ Robotic  
Surgical Systems



Fundraising is well under way to help 

cover the expected cost of the building/

renovation, equipment and furnishing. 

But, your help is still needed. The Mother 

Baby Center at United and Children’s-

St. Paul will be the vital resource the 

community deserves. Families will be able 

to say, without reservation, “There is no 

better place but United to have a baby.”
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Campaign Update:

The Mother Baby Center  
at United and Children's-St. Paul

Goal: $24 million

$5 million 
donated by 
individuals

$16 million 
provided by 
Allina Health
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For more than 30 years, thousands of families have chosen the Birth Center  
of United Hospital. They have trusted the Birth Center because of the 
expertise of its staff and its comprehensive care for mothers and infants. 
Whether births were uncomplicated or high-risk, families have received  
the highest level of care. 

Now the Birth Center is at a crossroads. Built 
in 1979, its facilities look dated. Rooms where 
patients receive care are crowded, from labor and 
delivery rooms to the post-partum rooms where 
women and families welcome their babies and 
spend time together.

United Hospital Foundation is leading a 
fundraising campaign to build a Birth Center that 
will be the vital resource our community needs.

One of the busiest birth centers in Minnesota, the 
Birth Center has a sterling reputation for excellent 
medical care. As the only regional referral center 
in the East Metro, the Birth Center provides a 

unique service to the St. Paul area: It serves women 
expecting routine births and is fully prepared for 
any complication that mothers and infants may 
experience, including antepartum, perinatology, 
NICU and high-risk pregnancy care. In fact, 
approximately 17 percent of patients choose United 
because of a diagnosed pregnancy complication or 
because an infant was born prematurely. 

The Mother Baby Center is a partnership between 
United Hospital and Children’s Hospitals and Clinics 
of Minnesota.

“These are different times, and it’s critical 
that we make the Birth Center family-

friendly for the diverse population we serve.” 

Joan Thompson, United Hospital Foundation 
Board member

To support The Mother Baby Center at United and Children’s-St. Paul, 
please contact the United Hospital Foundation at 651-241-8022 or 

visit allinahealth.org/unitedfoundation.

Our future is in your hands
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30
th  Anniversary

2014
Service to Humanity

September 27, 2014 



The Many Facets of Philanthropy set the stage for 
this sparkling, elegant evening for more than 1,500 
Gala guests. The Gala Lounge greeted guests as 
they ascended the escalator to the mezzanine where 
the silent auction items awaited. The extremely 
popular “Cash Grab” and “Heads and Tails” games 
were crowd favorites. The Sevilles serenaded guests 
as they took their first look at what can only be 
described as a setting fit for the royalty who attended 
the 2014 Service to Humanity Gala. 

Hosted by co-chairs Tom and Dawn Walrath, this 
year’s 30th Annual Gala raised more than $1.5 million 
dollars for The Mother Baby Center at United and 
Children’s-St. Paul capital campaign. 

An important part of the evening is the presentation 
of two Service to Humanity Awards. The awards 
recognize the honorees for their selfless dedication 
and leadership in improving the health and welfare 
of people in St. Paul and surrounding communities. 
Community Award Honoree, Moe Sharifkhani, was 

honored for his generous, longtime support of his 
community hospital, United, through the United 
Hospital Foundation. Physician Honoree, Patricia 
Penovich, MD, Director of Neurology and Epilepsy at 
United Hospital, a steering committee member and 
the Bentson Chair at the John Nasseff Neuroscience 
Institute, was recognized for her extensive service to 
women of child bearing age who have epilepsy. 

The United Hospital Foundation thanks all the 
Gala sponsors, volunteers and generous community 
members who attended to show their support for 
United Hospital. 

A special thank you to John Nasseff and Helene 
Houle, co-chairs Tom and Dawn Walrath, and the 
entire committee. Without support from these 
dedicated and tireless individuals, the Gala would 
not have been as successful, and the Foundation is 
grateful for their continued support. 

Photo credit: Andrews Photography 

The 2014 Service to Humanity Gala

 Be part of one of the greatest giving events 
of the year. Don’t miss the 2015 Service to 

Humanity Gala on September 26, 2015.
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“Raising funds to keep United 
Hospital on top is one way I can 
give back to my community.” 

Moe Sharifkhani
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The Many Facets  
of Philanthropy
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Premier sponsors 
Level I

Darren and Joan Lawson
William and Ruth Lawson
King Family Foundation/ 
	 King Capital Corporation
McGough Companies
John Nasseff and Helene Houle

Premier sponsors
Level II

Summit Orthopedics

Premier sponsors
Level III

Associated Anesthesologists, P.A.
Carol Bierbrauer
Chandler and Brown, Ltd.
Felhaber Larson 
Mickey Goff and Lisa Boysen 
HDR, Inc.
Heroic
Todd M. Hess, MD, and  
	 Lee Tricker-Hess
Marc and Judy Isaacs
Katherine B. Andersen Fund and 	
	 The Saint Paul Foundation
Linen Effects
MHC Culinary Group
Minnesota Gastroenterology 
Nasseff Mechanical Contractors
NEI Electric
Patricia Penovich, MD, and 		
	 Gerald Moriarty, MD
Jack and Mary Ritt, North Star 		
	 Bank, Ritt Family Foundation
Moe and Nazy Sharifkhani
St. Paul Radiology, PA
Thomson Reuters
United Hospital

dinner sponsors

AMN Healthcare Nursefinders
Children’s Hospitals and  
	 Clinics MN
Michael and Merry DeCourcy
The Elena Melius Foundation
Emergency Care Consultants
Goodin Company
Hospital Pathology Associates
John and Ruth Huss
Medsource International
Minnesota Epilepsy Group, P.A.
MN Neurovascular & Skull Base 		
	 Surgery, Drs. Leslie and  
	 Eric Nussbaum
Minnesota Oncology
Minnesota Wire
Art and Sue Nasseff
Fane and Corie Opperman
Prom Catering
Sears Imported Autos, Inc.
SODEXO
United Neurocritical Care 		
	 Service, Drs. Shaik, Qureshi, 		
	 and Reshi
United Heart & Vascular Clinic
United Stroke Service,  
	 Dr. Sandra Hanson
US Foods

Award sponsors

Allina Health - Neuro/Spine 		
	 Clinical Service Lines
Allina Health Emergency 
	 Medical Services
Briggs and Morgan
Dr. Victor and Brenda Corbett
Ecolab, Inc.
Greenhaven Printing

Intereum/HermanMiller 
	 Healthcare
Mairs and Power, Inc.
Morrissey Hospitality Companies
Opulent Vodka
St. Paul Infectious Disease 
	 Associates, Ltd.

Table sponsors

Allina Clinics 
Allina Health Clinics-OB-GYN’s
Allina Mental Health
Apple Valley Medical Clinic
Bassford Remele
CMA, Communications  
	 Mid America (Ideacom)
Thomas Connelly
Toni DeRosier
District Energy- St. Paul
David Feinberg and Gerry 
	 and Susan Hughes
Fredrikson & Byron, PA
Louis and Kathrine Hill
Bruce and Mary Kay Lick 
John Nasseff Neuroscience 		
	 Institute 
John Nasseff Neuroscience 		
	 Specialty Clinic
NXC Imaging
Peter J. King Family Health 		
	 Center Care, United  
	 Family Medicine
Roseville Visitors Center
Dr. Richard and Barbara Shank
St. Agnes School
SPRC, SPCVA, MN WILD
Dr. Charles Terzian
Verizon 
Western Bank

2014 Sponsors
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2014 Contributors to Our Auction
Aafusion Spa Salon
Abdallah Candies
Duke Adamski
Advanced Dermatology Care
al Vento Restaurant
Judy Anderson
Anonymous
Anoush and Elli Ansari
Arthur Murray Dance Studios
Ed and Neoma Bather
Bibelot
Bloomington Theatre and  
	 Art Center
Jim and Brenda Bois
Diane Bonney
Brasserie Zentral
Dan Brobjorg
Bunker Beach Water Park
Buerkle Hyundai
David Byrd
Cafe Latté
Camp Bar
Candyland, Inc.
Capital Genealogy
Cerritos Beach Resorts, LLC
Chanhassen Dinner Theatres
Circus Juventas
The ComedySportz  
	 Improv Theater
Butch and Kathy Ciresi
Julie Cohen
Como Park Zoo and  
	 Conservatory
Cossetta’s Italian Market 
	 & Pizzeria
Dale Studios, Inc.
Cathy Deiman
Downtowner Car Wash
Downtowner Woodfire Grill
Ecolab, Inc.
Enervation, Inc. 
Rob and Amy Etten
ExerCare Fitness Center

Ezulwini Game Lodges
Gertens
Mickey Goff and Lisa Boysen
Grand Casino Mille Lacs  
	 and Hinckley
Scott Gravsnick
Guthrie Theater
Pat and Al Hanzal
Mary Hayes
David and Mary Kay Herr
Hillcrest Golf Club
Hilton Minneapolis Downtown
History Theatre
Hotel 340
Hubbard Broadcasting  
	 Foundation
Hubbard Broadcasting, Inc.
Susan and Gerry Hughes
Ike’s Food and Cocktail
Illusion Theater
Indian Hills Golf Club
Inver Grove Ford
Inver Wood Golf Course
Jellycat, Inc.
Joe’s Sporting Goods
The Joint
The Jungle Theater
Kirk Portrait Designs
Matt Koehnen
Kowalski’s Markets, Inc.
Lakeshore Players Theatre
Norma Larson
Lettuce Entertain You  
	 Enterprises, Inc.
Robert and Karen Linc
Lulu Food Mart & Deli
Lunderby Photography
Martin Patrick 3 &  
	 I.D. Inside Design
Renee Massey
Joe Mauer
Meritage
Shelly Merkling

MHC Culinary Group
Michaud Cooley Erickson
Mill City Museum
Minneapolis Marriott City Center
Minnesota Landscape 
	 Arboretum
Minnesota Timberwolves  
	 FastBreak Foundation
Minnesota Wild Hockey Club
Minnesota Zoo
Miroslavich Photography
Mystic Lake Casino Hotel
Nasseff Mechanical Contractors
John Nasseff and Helene Houle
NEI Electric
New Richmond Golf Club
Ed and Mary Ann Newman
Northwest Opiticians
Oheka Castle
Old Log Theater
Ordway Center for the  
	 Performing Arts
Padelford Packet Boat Company
Connie Paquette
Pandora Store at Mall  
	 of America
Park Square Theatre
Patrick McGovern’s Pub  
	 & Restaurant
Ken and Dianne Paulus
Peju Province Winery
Penumbra Theatre Company
Personal Property Solutions
Pool and Yacht Club
Premier Fitness
Prestwick Golf Club
Purple Hawk Country Club
Red Balloon Book Shop
Rick Bronson’s House of Comedy
Rocco Altobelli Companies
The Rose Ensemble
Roseville Cedarholm Golf Course
Roseville Visitors Association

Saint Patrick’s Guild
Saint Paul Athletic Club
The Saint Paul Hotel
Saint Paul Police Department
Sakura Restaurant & Bar
Salon Ultimo
Sawdust Factory
Linda and John Schroepfer
Schwab, Vollhaber, Lubratt, Inc
The Schubert Club, Inc.
Scruples, Inc. 
Sea Glass Fine Art
John and Judy Seibel
Moe and Nazy Sharifkhani
Skin Rejuvenation Clinic, P.A.
Sky Zone Indoor Trampoline Park
St. Paul Chamber Orchestra
St. Paul RiverCentre
St. Paul Saints
Stout’s Island Lodge
Stuart Loughridge
Summit Brewing Company
Sweatshop Health Club
Kris Taylor
Cheryl Tietz
Three Rivers Park District
Gerry Trainor
Treasure Island
Jean Tuohy
Twin City Attorneys, PA
Jeff and Nathalie Ulrich
University Club
Uptown Dermatology
Ruth Vohs
W.A. Frost & Company
Wabasha Street Caves
Waddell Interiors
Tom and Dawn Walrath
Walt Disney World
Julie Wearn
The Wilds Golf Club
Woodbury Dog Spa
Kara and Greg Youngquist
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The Foundation is celebrating 30 years of community service

St. Luke's 
hires its first 
pathologist. Miller Hospital and its 

School of Nurses opens. 1900s 1920s
St. Luke’s Training School for 
Nurses graduates 62 nurses. 

The average 
length of stay 
is 25 days. 

A large x-ray machine 
($1,600) is installed 
and a technician is 
hired to operate  
it at St. Luke’s. 

An average of 15 
private nurses 
work daily.

The stock market crash impacts all 
plans for capital improvements. 

The History of United and  
United Hospital Foundation

Key: 	 United Hospital	 United Hospital Foundation
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1930s 1940s

The Depression hits hospitals 
hard resulting in wage 
reductions, forced vacations, 
section closures and closure of 
nurses’ training schools.

Miller Hospital builds 
a 3-story wing to 
house a million-volt 
x-ray machine for 
radiation therapy. 

 St. Luke's adds a full-time 
anesthesiologist to the 
medical staff. 

St. Luke’s expands its services 
to include 16 beds for patients 
with mental illness. 

Nursing staff dwindles 
as World War II enlists 
doctors and nurses. 300 
volunteers organize to 
fill the gap. Miller turns 
away 155 patients due to 
staff shortage. 
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Major expansion of St. Luke’s 
includes operating rooms, 
delivery rooms and laboratory. 

Average length of 
stay is 7.86 days. 

St. Luke's acquires electronic 
cardioscope heart surgery aid.

Modern Hospital magazine 
honors St. Luke’s for the design 
of its innovative and functional 
cloverleaf addition, locating the 
nurses station in the center with 
patient rooms in the periphery. 

World renowned pathologist  
Dr. Jesse Edwards brings his  
heart registry to St. Luke’s. 

500 car parking 
ramp is built.

Heart surgery is now 
performed weekly. 1950s 1960s

 Miller Hospital 
expands to 425 beds. 
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United Hospital is created by the 
consolidation of St. Luke’s and 
Charles T. Miller Hospitals. St. Luke’s 
is remodeled; Miller is sold. 

United and 
Children’s Hospitals 
build one facility.

1970s 1980s

United employs 2,500 
including 512 medical 
and dental staff and 
1,100 nurses. 

Don Reioux Family 
Center for Cardiac 
Rehabilitaiton 
opens. 

Jesse E. Edwards Registry of Cardiovascular Disease, 
the United Eye Institute and a major Perinatal Center 
are remodeled and celebrated in separate events. 

June 1984 the 
Foundation is 
formed.

First Gala was held – 
An Evening of Elegance.

First large goal for the Foundation: 
The Jesse E. Edwards Registry of 
Cardiovascular Disease Campaign 
goal $1 million.

Duke Adamski 
becomes president 
of the Foundation.

United Hospital and the 
Foundation announce the 
“United 90s” campaign 
that raised $5.3 million.

1984 1985 1988 19891982 19831981 1986 1987

Duke Adamski is 
hired as Director  
of Development.
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First United Golf 
Classic event.

2000s

United delivers more 
babies than any other 
hospital in the state.

1994 1995 1998 19991992 19931991 1996 1997

The Burnet Senior 
Classic takes place 
at Bunker Hills. 
Now called the 3M 
Championship.

The board commits 
$449,821 to install 
a communications 
nurse call system 
which revolutionized 
health care.

West Seventh 
Community 
Partnership funded.

United Center for Breast 
Care Endowment formed. 

Eight state-of-the-art operating 
suites are added, with expertise in 
major cardiovascular, neurological, 
orthopedic and general surgery.

John Nasseff Heart 
Hospital, a $26 million 
initiative, opens with 
the latest technological 
equipment and expertise. 

2002 20032001

Stealth System 
purchased.

Milton M. Hurwitz 
ExerCare Fitness Center 
celebrates 15 years.

Neurointerventional 
Biplane Suite opens.

1990s
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The Breast Center of 
United Hospital opens. 

2004 2005 20092008 2010 2011 2012 2013 20142006 2007

Nasseff Neuroscience 
Center opens.

Peter J. King 
Family Health 
Center opens;  
da Vinci S Surgical 
System, IMRI 
suites open. Siemens Verio 3T MRI, 

United Family Practice 
Health Center opens.

LUCAS Mechanical CPR devices 
funded for the St. Paul Fire 
Department EMS.

Elaine S. Larson 
Surgical Center opens; 
John Nasseff funds 
CyberKnife system.

Foundation funds 
Guest Services ED 
staffing to improve 
patient experience.

Peter J. King Emergency Care 
Center opens, Biplane X-ray 
System funded, Goff and 
Boysen Memorial and  
Honoring Garden opens.

Bentson Family 
Foundation 
Neurological 
ICU and Helene 
Houle Medical 
Center opens.

Nasseff Specialty 
Center opens 
and houses heart, 
pulmonary, MEG  
and more.
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At the time, Duke had two job offers. It was our 
good fortune that Duke decided he wanted to work 
for United Hospital - thinking United was better 
positioned for success, and he wanted to align  
himself with the best.

What makes United the best? “We have the best 
people, best support, best physicians, and best 
technology to do great things. I always believed you 
need all of those ingredients together to be the best 
hospital. That is what we have at United,” said Duke.

During the infancy of our newly formalized 
Foundation, United Hospital was fortunate to have 
his strength of character as a guide every step of 
the way to build a strong Foundation. Duke firmly 
believes that without the help of our donors, we 
wouldn’t be where we are today. Just like he did 30 
years ago, he knows donors have many choices in 
giving opportunities. The fact that you choose to give 
to United, and give generously, is what makes United 
Hospital and the community we serve thrive.

Under Duke's leadership, and with your generous 
support, many changes have been made. Duke is 
especially proud of the fundraising efforts for the 
Peter J. King Family Health Center, the Peter J. King 
Emergency Care Center, the Nasseff Heart Center 
and all of the newest technology available to provide 
the best in patient care leading to better outcomes. 

With your donations:

•	 Through the lead donations by John Nasseff and 
Helene Houle, and your donations, more than 
$20 million dollars were raised to open the John 
Nasseff Neuroscience Institute. This provided 
comprehensive resource for patients with diverse 
neurological conditions. Specialized physicians and 

nurse practitioners access the latest technology 
to achieve excellence in cranial neurovascular 
neurosurgery and stroke neurology.

•	 The Nasseff Heart Center opened in 2000 through 
your donations of $16 million and provides a 
full range of programs for the prevention, early 
detection, rapid treatment and rehabilitation of 
heart disease. 

•	 We were able to build the Peter J. King Emergency 
Care Center. Of that $25 million project, we raised 
$13 million through donors like you. Expansion of 
the prior Emergency Department was essential to 
our community to ensure adequate space to care 
for everyone who comes to United. 

Throughout his tenure, Duke lived the United 
Hospital Foundation Mission to enhance the health 
of United Hospital patients and the wellness of the 
community we serve. Always at the forefront of 
his mind, it was his guiding principle as he led the 
Foundation through years of committed service and 
exemplary leadership. 

While Duke will be missed, the strong foundation he 
helped build will live on in the Foundation we know 
today. And while he will be missed every day, his dog 
Marley will be happy he’ll have more time to spend 
with her. 

“Thank you for helping United 
Hospital Foundation be successful. 
Without you, we would not be able 
to raise funds for the services and 
programs we provide.” 

Duke Adamski

Duke set to retire after  
30 plus years of service

It seems like only yesterday that Duke Adamski  
joined the United Hospital Foundation, 
something that almost did not happen.
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Past Success Leads  
to Future Growth

"Over fifteen years the changes have 
been impressive and constant. It 
has progressed from being a great 
community hospital to one that earns 
the "Center of Excellence" label in 
many categories. The establishment of 
the Nasseff Heart Center is certainly 
an invaluable and transformative step 
in the advancement of United." 

David Herr

“The United Hospital 
Foundation creates the base 
for everything that’s done 
here, from technology to 
improving our facilities 
and attracting outstanding 
physicians.” 

Norma Larson

"The overall transformation of the United campus is quite remarkable. 
The Nasseff Heart Center, the new Peter J. King Emergency Care 
Center, the new Elaine S. Larson Surgical Center are just a few key 
pieces. The enhancements of the services and facilities, together with 
the exceptional group of health care providers, make for a truly  
first-class health care experience."

Daniel Mott

Long-time Board Members share their memories

Service to Humanity Gala: $1.56 million

3M Championship: $566,667

United Hospital Golf Classic: $179,031

Community Giving Campaign: $122,279

Together, 4,243 people donated more than $5.4 million to make 
a difference in the lives of patients and families we serve. 

Fundraising
Successes 
from 2014 
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The 24th annual United Hospital Golf Classic was held in July. 

Year after year, this exceptional amateur golf tournament is a  

sell-out. A record setting $179,031 was raised to benefit The 

Mother Baby Center at United and Children’s-St. Paul. Thank you 

to all who participated and volunteered at the tournament. 

Save the date for 2015:  
July 27, White Bear Yacht Club

In Memory of 

Dwelton Anderson 
Bob and Karen Linc
Beverly Calmenson
Duke Adamski
David Byrd
Myron Dehning
Lou and Ida Lee Hurvitz
Gary Dueffert
Lou and Ida Lee Hurvitz
Carole J. DuFresne
Bruce and Nancy Rioux
Claire Gish
Eric and Suzie Gydesen
Ernie Goodman, MD
Vickie Bilder
Sydney A. Gross
David E. Feinberg
Norman "Dick" Hanevik
Marcella and Barbara Carlson
Georgia Hanevik
Betty and Marvin Johnson
Marjorie and Morris Johnson
Virginia Seivert and Susan Biagini

Bonnie and Roger Zopfi
Jim Kowalski
Paul and Carolyn Verret
E. R. Lardizabal, MD
Drs. Mary Beth Lardizabal  
	 and Alex Marie
Elaine Larson
Cathy and Don Donahue
Charlotte LeMay
Jerome and Patricia Kubash
Joan McCluskey
Barbara Katz
Bill Miller
Lenore and Shale Gollop
LeVonne Mulrooney
Lloyd G. Edwards
Lois M. Oftedahl
Colleen Oftedahl
Donna Roddy
Lou and Ida Lee Hurvitz
Leslie Tapper
Karen and Doug Wasko
Eugene M. "Gene" Tofanelli, Sr.
Susan and Gerry Hughes

United Hospital Foundation’s 
Honoring Program offers a 
distinctive and meaningful way to 
remember, honor, pay tribute to or 
recognize those important people in 
your life. By giving in remembrance, 
you offer a gift of lasting memory.

United Hospital’s continued strength 
results in large measure from the 
support received from generous 
individuals like you. The financial 
commitment of our community 
members enables United Hospital 
Foundation to invest in important 
projects at United — supporting the 
best in quality health care for our 
patients, while meeting the needs 
of our donors. 

The following are memorial/
tribute gifts received from  
May 23 through Oct. 3, 2014.

United Hospital 
Donor Tributes

Golf sponsors make  
a good day great

John Harris leading a  
breakfast clinic.



2014 Fall Newsletter  |  21

Aaron Van Sloun
Benita and Joseph Van Sloun
Faith Van Sloun
Benita and Joseph Van Sloun
Grace Van Sloun
Benita and Joseph Van Sloun
Donald Viger
Ruby M. Johnston
Aiden Whalen
Syl and Donna Whalen

In Celebration of

Birthday
Peggy Lidstad
Arlan and Virginia Teitel
Rose Jean Sharpe
Majorie Edwards
50th Anniversary
Kay and Vic Tschida 
Rick Brody and Maggie Flynn

In Honor of

united Hospital
Dr. Suveer Bagwe
John and Stephanie Monogue

Dr. Alan Bank
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. Richard Brody
John and Stephanie Monogue
Peter J. King Emergency Care Center
Gerald Fine
Erin Frederick
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. James Goddard, III
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. Sandra Hanson
John and Stephanie Monogue
Stacy Hanson, SN, CNP
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. David Kroschel
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. Kathleen Macken
Mary P. Mercado
Dr. Michael Madison
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. Joseph McRaith
John and Stephanie Monogue
Jane Monita, NP
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. Leslie A. Nussbaum
Joan Jungkunz
Dr. Karen Porth
John and Stephanie Monogue

Dr. Ramasubbu Sairam
Stratis Health
Dr. Arif M. Shaik
Joan Jungkunz
UH Station 3400
Gerald Fine
UH Station 3500
Gerald Fine
David A. Steele, NP
John and Stephanie Monogue
Dr. Thomas Winter
John and Stephanie Monogue

united Hospital Foundation Gala
Dr. Patricia Penovich
Dr. Joseph and Eileen Capecchi
Creative Educational Concepts
Lee and Laurie Kamman
Mary Ann and Ed Newman
Moe Sharifkhani
Debbie and Curt Enestvedt
Michael and Janice Faust
Dick and Peggy Lidstad
Mary Ann and Ed Newman
Ford and Catherine Nicholson
Kathy Olson-Studler and Roland Studler
Arlan and Virginia Teitel
U.S. Bench Corp.

Gold
Aaron Carlson Corporation
Associated Anesthesiologists
Bio Instruments, Inc.
CMA, an Ideacom Partner
Emergency Care Consultants
Felhaber Larson 
Helene Houle
King Capital Corporation
NEI Electric
Prom Catering
St. Paul Radiology
Siemens Building Technologies
Sodexo

St. Paul Linoleum
United Hospital Administration
Silver
Arch Insurance/Willis of MN
Wells Fargo
Bronze
All System Installation
Carl Bolander & Sons Co.
Central Parking Systems
Michaud Cooley Erickson
Minuti-Ogle
Schumacher Elevator
Stanley Access Technology
Uniform Advantage

Brass
Accuray
David Feinberg
Energy Solutions International
Greenhaven Printing
Herman Miller for Healthcare/ 
	 Intereum
Julius B. Nelson & Son, Inc.
Copper
Falls & Nyhusmoen
John Henry Foster  
	 Minnesota, Inc.
Minnesota Acoustics

Thank you to the sponsors who make it all happen.

Title:  
McGough Companies

Reception:  
HDR, Inc.

Beverage Cart:  
Nasseff Mechanical 
Contractors

Hole-in-One and Golf Balls:  
Sears Imported Autos
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Duke Adamski
Darcy Andahl
Gudfinna Angevine
Charles and Marjorie Avoles
Barbara and Dan Balik
Wilma Battle
Helen L. Bauer
Cynthia Bean
Maxine A. Becker
Eleanor Beikler
Larry and Nancy Bentson
John and Andrea Bien
Joth Blodgett
Rachel Hill Boeckmann
William Bogenberger
Paul J. Bosman
Elinor Brodie
Edwina and Raymond 

Burrows
David W. Byrd
Mary D. Cannon
Ann L. Carlson
William J. Carthaus
Robert H. Chandler
Dorothy Chappell
Bruce F. Church
Clara Claussen
Frieda Claussen
Stephanie S. Cook
Pat and Jim Cooksey
Lisa M. Damon
Patrick and Marie Drescich
Arthur G. Driscoll

Cindy and Bill Early
Mina Fergestad
James Flink, M.D. and  

Diane Uecker-Flink, RN
Dan Foley, M.D.
Milton Frogner
Virda Frogner
Elsie Geiss
Michael Goff
Stephen Gryzan, MD and 
 Thomas M. Reynen
Richard J. Haag
Jerome M. and Marice L. 

Halper Family Foundation
M. Lenore Hannon
Douglas H. and Marie E. 

Hanson
Beda Harper
Clara Louis Harris
Nancy Ottis Harris
John G. and Alice L. Harrison
Marshall and Elizabeth 

Hatfield
Marjorie Hathaway
Monica and Harold Heitgen
Rebecca F. Hensel
Phillip W. Herzog
George S. Hill
Louis Fors Hill
Stan and Doris Hill
Edith B. Hodgson
John and Dolores Holl
Dr. Ken and Linda Holmen

Joseph B. Hreha
Mary L. Huberty 
Rose Hutterer
Mary Lou Jacobson
Charlotte Janssen
Evelyn B. Johnson
David B. and Julie A. Jones
Ione N. Kadden
Margaret D. Kincaid
Brian M. Krasnow
Elsie J. Lane
Elaine S. and Robert E. 

Larson
Norma L. Larson
The Lawson Family
Roger R. Lenzmeier
N. Logan Leven, MD
Richard Leven
Bill and Sybil Lipschultz
Mrs. Samuel (Ruth) 
 Lipschultz
Jean and Gunnar Ljungkull
Dr. Thomas and Katie Love
Harvey Lubov
Gertrude Maiden
Wyllene Pearson Marks
William H. Mason, III
Kay Mathes
Theresa T. McCarthy
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Merrick
Peter W. Michalowski
David R. Miller
Dr. Zondal and Esther Miller

Mark and Joan Mishek
Lucille Moeller
Joan Muhlenkord
LeVonne Mulrooney
Lorraine C. Murphy
Dean K. Murray
John Nasseff
Peter L. Navtzeny
Scott Nelson and  

Roxanne Hart
Winnifred Netherly
Sandy Neuman
Mary Ann and Ed Newman
Tom and Joalyce O’Connor
Frederick M. Owens, Jr., MD 

and Lucy T. Owens
H. Johanne Platzer
George Power, Jr.
Florine J. Prusak
Rosella E. Qualey
Russell and Dorothy Ragon
Paul and Irene Rifkin
Karen A. Ringheim
Jack Ritt
Clayton L. Robinson
Robert R. Robinson
Norma and Dick Roessler
John T. Rogers, MD
Louise and Thomas Rose
Norman Rose
Lillian M. Rumble
Jerry Sansby
James Scarpetta, Jr.

Craig and Leah Schmalz
Dolores M. Schram
William C. Schram, Jr.
Christine and Michael Seitz
Drs. Richard and Barbara 

Shank
Ronald A. and Norma E. 

Signorelli
Charles Signs
Freda Silver
Eleanor V. Stafstrom
Florence and Donald Stanton
Elvera Stauffacher
Joan C. Thompson
Ruemah H. Thompson
Joyce Johanne Tobiason
Robert and Roberta Topness
Mary L. Tyler
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Tyler
Paul and Carolyn Verret
Tim L. Vesperman
Carol J. Wagner
Betty Jane Walen
Diane Weinfurtner
Patricia H. Whitacre
Leonard Wilkening
Norb and Karen Winter
Jason Zotalis

Eight of our donors wish to 
remain anonymous.

To become a member of the Heritage Society, all you need to do is inform us of the provision you have 
made for the foundation in your will or trust. The amount can vary and does not have to be disclosed. 
You may remain anonymous, if you wish.

For more information, please contact the United Hospital Foundation at 651-241-8022. Confidential 
consultation on charitable giving with foundation staff or other experts is available.

We recognize and thank the following members of the Heritage Society:

The Heritage Society
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The Mother Baby Center at United  
and Children's-St. Paul
This fund provides resources for programs and equipment for 
one of the state’s busiest birth centers.

Cardiology Research Fund
The vision is to be a leader in clinical cardiology and provide 
the highest level of quality research service. The fund helps 
expand the knowledge of current and developing therapies.

JULIE COHEN UNITED HOSPITAL VOLUNTEER AND  
NURSING EDUCATION FUND
This fund will award scholarships to volunteers pursuing 
nursing degrees.

Diabetes Fund
A health care team works together to find the best way to 
manage diabetes. This fund provides support for diabetes 
programs and projects. United Hospital is Joint Commission 
certified for its inpatient diabetes care program. Our program  
is in the top 1 percent in the nation.

JESSE E. EDWARDS ENDOWMENT FUND
This cataloged collection of nearly 28,000 human hearts and 
100,000 photographic slides provides a unique learning and 
working opportunity for local, national and international 
physicians, which benefits every person with the potential  
for heart disease. The endowment fund keeps the registry  
here at United.

Heart United Fund
The Nasseff Heart Center offers comprehensive  
care tfrom diagnosis to rehabilitation.

LIPSCHULTZ GUEST Rooms ENDOWMENT FUND
The rooms offer a place for families to stay when a loved one is 
hospitalized. This fund helps subsidize guests who can’t afford 
to pay for the service.

MeDiCAL EDUCATION AND RESEARCH  
ENDOWMENT FUND
This resource is funded entirely by physicians and provides grants 
for clinical research, educational opportunities and the purchase 
of ancillary equipment.

MILTON M. HURWITZ EXERCARE FITNESS 
CENTER FUND
The Milton M. Hurwitz ExerCare Fitness Center provides 
medically safe and effective exercise and education programs  
to patients, their families and the community.

NEUROSCIENCE UNITED FUND
The John Nasseff Neuroscience Institute offers comprehensive 
services, including a multi-disciplinary team for acute and 
long-term care, and serves as a research and education center 
to patients with neurologic disorders.

Olivia Fund
Donations to the Olivia Fund at United Hospital Foundation 
are essential to supporting families who experience loss at 
the Birth Center. Funds are used to create “Solveig’s Boxes” 
- memory boxes filled with carefully chosen items to help 
families create lasting memories with the child they said 
goodbye to all too soon.

ADDITIONAL FUNDS
Jim Adamski Complementary 
	 Therapy Fund
Behavioral Health Services Fund
Breastfeeding Resource Center
Cal Calmenson Pulmonary and 
	 Cardiac Education Fund
Cancer Care and Research Fund
Cardiovascular Health  
	 Improvement Fund
Center for Caring
Chapel/Pastoral Care/Spiritual  
	 Care Fund
Claussen Scholarship  
	 Endowment Fund
Community Partnership Fund
Dr. C. Richard Guiton Ethics Fund
Dr. Karon Pulmonary Disease Fund

Employee Fund (EFAC)
Equipment Fund
Faye Ann Johnson Memorial 
	 Education Fund
Free Care Endowment Fund
G. Kamman Tumor Conference Fund
Peter J. King Emergency Care Center 
	 at United Hospital Fund
General Fund
Heart/Lung Endowment Fund
John and Delores Holl  
	 Endowment Fund 
Elaine S. Larson Surgical Center
Elaine S. And Robert E.	
	 Larson Endowment
Lawson Family Donor Advised Fund
Medicine Fund

The Nagel Family EMS Safety Fund
Newman Breast Cancer Fund
Maureen Smith Nursing  
	 Education Fund
Oncology Endowment Fund
Pain Center
Peter J. King Emergency Care  
	 Center at United Hospital Fund
Ragon Cardiac Fund
Rifkin Cardiac Fund
Rinkey Cardiovascular  
	 Endowment Fund
St. Paul Cardiothoracic  
	 Surgical Services
Sam Singer Memorial Fund
Sharon K. Willbrandt Memorial Fund
Volunteer Fund

To make a donation 
to any United Hospital 
Foundation Fund, 
please call the United 
Hospital Foundation 
at 651-241-8022 
or visit us online at 
allinahealth.org/
unitedfoundation.

United Hospital Foundation Funds
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Duke Adamski
President

Janet Berg
Annual Giving Manager

David Byrd
Director of Development

Cindy Early
Major Gifts Officer

Allison Herbst
Associate Development Officer 

Jo Marcotte
Executive Assistant

Duke Adamski**
President, United Hospital Foundation

Sid Applebaum*
Big Top Liquors

Ravi Balasubrahmanyan, MD**
Chief of Staff, United Hospital; United 
Family Medicine

John Bien
Treasurer, Foundation Board; 
United Hospital

Bob Chandler*
Chandler and Brown, Ltd.

Vic Corbett, MD**
United Medical Specialties

Merry DeCourcy
Community Member

Back row (L-R): Jo Marcotte, Cindy Early, 
Duke Adamski and David Byrd. Front row 
(L-R): Janet Berg and Allison Herbst
 

United Hospital Foundation Staff

United Hospital 
Foundation Board 

of Directors
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The United Hospital Foundation exists to enhance 

the health of United Hospital patients and the 

wellness of the community we serve.

If you would like to be removed from our mailing list, please email 
unitedhospitalfoundation@allina.com or call 651-241-8022.

United Hospital Foundation Mission

Michael Ebbert, MD**
Vice-Chief of Staff, United Hospital; 
Associated Anesthesiologists, PA

Larry Gamst
DS&B, Ltd.

David Herr
Maslon, Edelman, Borman &  
Brand, LLP

Louis Fors Hill*
Community Member 

Helene Houle
Community Member

Gerry Hughes
Community Member

Russell King
Chair, Foundation Board; 
King Capital Corporation

Stephanie Laitala-Rupp
Owl Bookkeeping and CFO Services

Norma L. Larson*
Community Member

Patrick Mazorol
Bethel University

Joseph Micallef*
Community Member

David Miller
Friendship Village of Bloomington

Daniel Mott
Fredrikson & Byron

Terry Myhre
Globe Education Network

Tom O’Connor**
President, United Hospital

Jack Ritt
North Star Bank

Dede Smith
Community Member 

Kris Taylor
Vice Chair, Foundation Board;
Ecolab, Inc.

Joan Thompson
Minnesota Wire

Paul Verret
Past Chair, Foundation Board;  
Community Member

Bart Zibrowski
Secretary, Foundation Board;
WCE Oil

* Emeritus ** Ex-Officio

For more information or to make a donation, 
contact United Hospital Foundation, 651-241-8022 
or allinahealth.org/unitedfoundation.
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